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2010 board of directors

President: Erin Metcalf				       Pool: Mary Nelson
Vice President: Kyra Stewart			      Ass’t Pool: Lisa van Brero
VP Membership: Lynda Baker			      Rentals: Amy Summers
Secretary: Stephanie Nored			      Grounds: Cathy Morgan 
Treasurer: Mary Stively				       Volunteers: Kelly Allen 
						                   Housekeeping: Cathleen Ross
							          Tennis: vacant position

A Note from the Outgoing President

Thank you to all the Country Club Member families who voted, and especially those who used the electronic ballot 
we tried out for the 2010 MCC Board elections in November – it seemed to be a much easier method for everyone 
and we ended up with the highest number of returns in years!  

 I am delighted to announce that the 2010 MCC Board of Directors will consist of the following Members, who 
will be volunteering their time to help operate the Club for all Member Families to enjoy:

Thank you to new Board Members Kyra Stewart, Lynda Baker, Stephanie Nored, Cathy Morgan,  Kelly Allen, 
and Amy Summers, for volunteering for these important positions – it is a small group of people who see that the 
Club is running smoothly and so we are very happy to have you join the team!

I would like to express my own personal thanks to the outgoing Board Members from 2009 for all the time, energy 
and effort you put in this past year.  Katie Beers (Secretary), Marcy Ward (VP), Kit Hewitt (Grounds – wow – 
didn’t they look great!), Heidi Kayler (Volunteers), Libbie FitzGerald (VP - Membership), and Bonnie Dike 
(Tennis).  Your help, opinions, and concerns for the Club were so appreciated as we moved through the year.

And, to those Board Members who are staying on for another year on the Board, you are the best!!

Erin Metcalf, Mary Stively, Mary Nelson, Lisa VanBrero, Dave Stucky, and Cathleen Ross will be dedicating 
another year to the Club – if you see them, please be sure and thank them for their time and efforts!  

MCC Board Meetings are held the 2nd Tuesday of each month, at 7pm , at the Clubhouse – if you would like to 
attend and see what’s happening, you are all welcome and I know the Board would appreciate your support as they 
move through the year.

Wishing you all a Happy New Year and a great upcoming Spring/Summer at the Club!

Anne Clark
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•  If you have any concerns about the MCC, please contact the board and/or attend the monthly meetings.  A sug-
gestion box has been placed inside the Clubhouse.  All suggestions will be addressed as part of the monthly board 
meetings (generally the 2nd Tues of every month).
•  The MCC  Newsletter is published quarterly.  To receive email of the monthly board meeting minutes, agendas, 
and newsletters, please send your request to Stephanie Nored, psnored@comcast.net.  A printed copy of the meet-
ing minutes is available in the Clubhouse on the kitchen counter.
•  Online copy of this newsletter is available at http://groups.yahoo.com/mirrormontcountryclub. 
  
 Next MCC Board Meeting:  Tuesday, February 9th at 7:00pm at the Clubhouse

Pool Improvements for Spring 2010

In our last newsletter, I mentioned the Virginia 
Graeme Baker Pool and Spa Safety Act, which requires 
updates to our main drains in both the swimming 
pool and wading pool.  The best way to meet the 
requirements is to install dual main drains on both 
pools.  This necessitates digging up the bottom of the 
pools and reconfiguring the drains.  When this work 
is complete, we will then have both pools re-plastered.  
This will make both pools look practically brand new.  
I am working on receiving bids from 3 to 4 companies 
to perform the work this spring.  The members of the 
Board and Pool Committee will review the proposals, 
and make a recommendation to all of you, the own-
ers of the pool, as to what company we should use.  It 
will then be up to all of us owners to vote to allow the 
Board to spend the money for these upgrades.  The 
cost will run close to $30,000.  The good news is that 
we have funds available for most of this work, so we 
are trying to work within our budget so we won’t have 
to do a special assessment to cover the work.

Mary Nelson
MCC Pool Trustee

Welcome to the mcc!!

We would like to extend a warm welcome to our 
newest members of the MCC!  We look forward 
to seeing these families at upcoming events and 
throughout the summer months!

Marcus and Rebecca Kaspers (Kids: Samantha, 
Alexis, Jamie, Alyssa) 
John and Valeria Arnone
Kathy and Todd Cladek  (Kids: Amber, Max) 
Brady and Jennie Wildermuth (Kids: Katelyn, 
Krissa)  
Tim Lieberman and Britt Briggs (Kids: Jack, 
Hadley) 
Doug and Beth Wray (Kids: Andy, Tyler, Jack) 
Bob and Robin Callahan (Kids: Conner, Sean) 
Justin and Amie Callaway ( Kids: Eva Hass, Juene) 
Erik and Jennifer Johnson (Kids: Kailee, Alex) 
Kolby and Amy Summers ( Kids: Gabe, Sophie)

Lynda Baker
VP Membership

Volunteer opportunities

Log some of your volunteer hours by helping with any
of the following projects:

Paint External doors (except the front doors which were just done) 
Replace shed roof 
Troubleshoot / Repair Circulating fans 
Clean Grill (inside and out)
Fill potholes in the driveway with gravel
Fold and label newsletters

Jobs to be done in April, before Spring clean up:
Pressure wash the decks and patio
Blow off the clubhouse roof

Yoga in mirrormont
Yoga is a 5,000-year-old form of exercise and medita-
tion that brings strength, flexibility, and balance to the 
body, mind, and spirit. Bonnie Dike, Certified Yoga 
Instructor, offers weekly donation-based yoga classes at 
the Clubhouse. Check www.joyandserenity.blogspot.
com  for additional information. Find grace and dignity 
in every moment with yoga!

Summer Swim Lessons
Great news!  Ruby Cacchione is planning to return to 
teach swim lessons over the summer.  Stay tuned in the 
coming months for a complete schedule for the sum-
mer.  Also, there will be three returning, experienced 
lifeguards for the summer months as well.  


